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Dear Lions, Leos & Lioness: 

The last of Club Visitation with the Cabinet are about to come to an end. 

Visiting the Lions Clubs of District 22-D has been a joy. I have had the opportunity 

to be educated on how each club has their own way of doing their Projects  

and Fundraisers, I believe that all Lions should visit different Clubs to learn how 

each club function. 

   Polar Bear Plunge, what a great time we had as we were waiting for the horn  

to blow .Then we all made a mad dash to fall into the Ocean and then run back 

out to find a blanket. This is a worth while experience for Special Olympics. 

We all need to thank our Special Lady "Barbara Spence" and her volunteers 

PID Ted and PCT Ann Reiver. 

   On Feb. 7, 2018 our Third Cabinet Meeting was held at the Modern Maturity Center. 

The meeting was run by First VP John Burris who did a “Good Job". Lots of reports 
were made by The District Chairpersons and by our Zone Chairs . They all did 

a very good job. Thanks to all who came and hope you gathered lots of information. 

   Region 2 held a joint meeting of the two Zones where all clubs came together 

to give reports of their activities. They voiced their opinions about Members and 

Retention. Thank You Region Chair Bill Walls for having the Meeting. 

   On Feb 24,2018 there will be classes on what The Lions Quest is all about 

and also we will be working on Opioid epidemic for our District and for our 

Country. We really need these programs to work, if not we will lose our  

Generations to come. If you are interested in joining us call DG or  

Daniel Elkins there are a few openings left.  

     Thank You again Lions for working in our District to help those that really 

need our help,   ( WE SERVE) 

     Way to go District 22-D—a very strong group of Lions, Lioness and Leo's 

                                               God Bless all of You 

    

DG Charles Taylor 
District 22D 
245 Greenville Rd 
Harrington, De 19952 

DG Charlie’s Message 

                               Issue 8 

         February 2018 
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Having the Courage 

 

Dear Follow Lions, 

PDG Ken and Lion Marie Chew and I just returned from Milford, Massachusetts,  the area 

DGE School was held.  PDG Ken did a great job in teaching the service and LCIF sections of 

the training that I was attending.  The training was a long one but a good one.  It was a 

training session to teach the incoming district governors how to set goals for the upcoming 

year. 

Now it is time to start setting the goals for the upcoming year for the district.  I am setting 

my goals but I know I cannot reach the goals without the help of each and every Lion with 

in District 22D.  It will be an all hands on deck effort to ensure this ship steams along a 

course.   

  The course that the S.S.  22D is sailing on is a course to continue to grow our members 

and clubs with the district.  Learn about Lion’s Quest and how it is greatly needed to help 

our young people of today.  To create more Leo clubs as well as to teach the LEO to Lion’s 

transition of becoming a Lion. 

She just finished up a port call at the polar bear plunge.  She had a little hard time getting 

through the cold water but she made it.  And the Lions of 22D make a great showing. 

Although the S.S. 22D can’t forget the stops she already has charted out for her in the com-

ing year.  Such as all the Visually Impaired Parties and Leader Dog programs, as well as the 

many other stops that she has plotted out. 

She has two port calls coming up very soon and that is the Leader Dog North and the Lead-

er Dog South.  In the past these port calls have been wonderful.  They have shown the Li-

ons that their money is going to a great cause as well as seeing how their money is being 

put to use. 

I will sign off now to let all the passengers wonder where the S.S. 22D will 

be sailing next. 

1VDG John Burris 

  

 

 

First Vice District Governor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  
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 Dear Lions: 

We only had 16 clubs submit articles or newsletters for this bulletin.  I know there are many pro-

jects and activities going on in the district that can be included in YOUR bulletin.  I did receive a 

couple of newsletters that there was no mention of any service activities for their club, there-

fore, there was nothing I could include in the bulletin for their club.  

Again this month the bulletin is an especially lengthy bulletin this month.  There’s a lot going on 

in the next several months.  Please pay attention to the District Events as there are several sign 

up forms including the MD 22 Convention information.   

FUNDRAISERS 

Don’t forget to send me flyers about your upcoming fundraisers!!!  There is only one new flyer 

for fundraisers in this issue.  PLEASE don’t forget to send me your information for your upcom-

ing fundraisers.  

The email address for sending information to me is begailkrebs@gmail.com   Please send your 

information in word and NOT in PDF.  This makes if easier to copy as I am not a computer 

geek.  For some reason Publisher does not work with PDF’s. 

Please pay close attention to page 8—Corrections to the Roster Book.  There are quite a 

few very important changes relating to the club’s officers and meeting places. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

ENJOY!!!!!       Yours in Lionism, 

      PCS Gail Krebs 

      Bulletin Editor  

 

DG Charles Taylor requests to please include him in any emails informing the Cabinet Secre-

tary of club functions and notices.  He especially wants to be notified when you have a member 

who passes away.                

 

 

 

Notes from the Editor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

 

 

 

Photos by 

PDG Bob Daniels & 

Lion Kirt Krebs 

                           Polar Bear Plunge 
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 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

                 3rd CABINET MEETING 

               Photos by Lion Kirt Krebs 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 

          VISITATIONS  

                       Photos by Lion Kirt Krebs 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 

         VISITATIONS  
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Photos by PDG Bob Daniels 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 

            VISITATIONS      
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

CORRECTIONS TO ROSTER BOOK  

Page 43 — Capitol City Lions Club 

Treasurer Warren Fairess Please change his email address to warrenfairess10@gmail.com 

 

Page 49—Green Hills Lions Club 

They will be meeting at Seasons Pizza  located at Boxwood Rd & Maryland Ave, Richardson Park. 

 

Page 50—Harrington Lions Club 

Secretary Valentina Wilgus Please corrected her phone number to 302-422-4207 

 

Page 50—Laurel Lions Club 

President 

Jeffrey H. Dolby, 9211 Sharptown Rd, Laurel DE  19956 

dolbylc231@aol.com 

302-542-4977 

Secretary 

Wendy Dolby, 9211 Sharptown Rd, Laurel, DE  19956 

dolbylc231@aol.com 

302-542-4977 

Treasurer 

PDG Bob Jones, 29429 Edgewood Ave, Laurel, DE  19956 

bjones145@comcast.net 

H– 302-875-7767 

C—302-542-8580 

 

NEW 

Page 51 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS - CHANGE OF MEETING PLACE 

Lord Baltimore Lions are now meeting at Mac's Catering, 35265 Atlantic Ave., Millville.  

Time is still 6:30 pm on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month.  Call Secretary Kathy Plumley at least 
10 days prior to visitation. 

   

Page 56 —Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 

They will normally be meeting on the 1st Monday of the month only unless the 1st Monday is a holiday 
then they will be meeting on the 2nd Monday of the month.  Exception they will be meeting on March 12, 
2018 for the Official Visit of the District Governor and his Cabinet..    
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MOVING FORWARD TO  S CORE   

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

22 – D Cabinet Meetings 
April 15, 2018 (4th)        Modern Maturity Center - Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials   
District B -            Easton, MD                                    March 4, 2018 

District C –           Bowie, MD                                             April 21, 2018 

 

District 22 – D Events 2018 
DLF Breakfast      February 17, 2018  

22-B Social      March 4, 2018 

LVRF Vision Days      March 2018 

Bowling Tournament                                                     March 11, 2018 

Mid-Winter Social     March 17, 2018 

DLF Board      March 20, 2018  

Leader Dog – North     March 26, 2018  

Leader Dog – South     March 27, 2018  

Delaware State Day  

LVRF Breakfast                                                             April 7, 2018   

Fourth Cabinet Meeting    April 15, 2018 

22-C Social    April 21, 2018 

DLF Walk     April 29, 2018 

MD22 Convention – Ocean City, MD    May 7-10, 2018 

DLF Board Meeting     May 22, 2018  

Memorial Day Parade    May 28, 2018  

Special Olympics Games 

Blue/Gold Football Game                                           June 23, 2018  

LCI Convention – Las Vegas, NV                                June 29-July 3, 2018  

 

 

 Visitation Schedule for 2017-2018 

 
 

February 19  6:30  Greenwood Lions Club   3rd Monday 

 

March 12                  6:30  Pike Creek-Hockessin                             3rd Monday 

 

TBD     DSU Campus Lions Club   TBD 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

                           LEOS 

 

     On January 25. 2018 Clayton Lions club held the Charter Night and installation of 

members and officers for the First State Military Academy Leo Club 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

BELLEFONTE BRANCH  

 

The Bellefonte Branch of the Claymont Lions spent January working with youth in their Chess & Bike 
Clubs to help clean up their community and partnered with local residents to establish a homework help 
club for middle school students at the Edgemoor Revitalization Cooperative.  The Branch continues to be 
grateful for all the guidance and leadership provided by the Claymont Lions and looks forward to the 
shared charter night with their parent club on March 28th at the Waterfall in Claymont. They hope to see 
you there! 

 

 

  BROOKSIDE LIONS CLUB 

 

Brookside Lions have been busy doing 4 preschool eye screenings with the Glasgow Lions. We collected 
and sent 250 pairs of glasses to the Delaware Lions Sight Team. 

DG Charlie and his cabinet visited our club this month and we enjoyed hearing everyone's words about 
the district. 

We continue doing community road clean up and helping those in need with hospital equipment. 

. 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB  

We are busy planning our 80th Charter Night to be held on March 28th at the Waterfall in Claymont, DE. 
This will also be the Charter Night for Bellefonte Lions Club sponsored by the Claymont Lions Club.  The 
reservation form for this GREAT event is in this bulletin.   

We are also having our winter pancake breakfast at Claymont Fire Company on February 24th.   

 

CLAYTON LIONS CLUB  

Clayton members attended the Cabinet meeting, Mid- winter Conference, and the Region meeting. The First State 
Military Academy was chartered with about 12 people attending from the club and the District. 
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C LUB HAPPENINGS 

CAPITOL CITY LIONS CLUB 

District Governor Charlie Taylor visited the Capitol City Lions on 17 January 2018 at the 
Country Eatery Restaurant.  He took the opportunity to make presentation to members of the 
Capitol City Lions. 

                                                                    

 Past District Governor Bill Kircher is presented a 
Silver Centennial Membership Award by the District 
Governor. 

 

 

 

 

Lion Ron Cox received an Eye Bank of Delaware  

Valley Life Membership by the District Governor  

Charlie Taylor. 

 

 

District Governor Charlie Taylor presented an  

Eye Bank of Delaware Valley Life Membership  

to Lion Joyce Damask. 
 

 

 

Lion Stan Leczner also received an Eye Bank  

of Delaware Valley Life Members by the District Governor. 
 

 

 

 

 

Lion Ron Cox was presented a 30-year  

Membership Certificate by District Governor  

Charles Taylor 

 

District Governor Charlie Taylor  presented a Centennial Service Challenge Patch to the 
Capitol City Lions.  Capitol City Lions President Lion Melvin Nace accepted the patch on 
behalf or the club. 
 

We collected 120 pairs of used eyeglasses and 24 pairs of sunglasses during the 
month.  Also added over 19 pounds to the pantry.  We completed assisting 7 individuals who 
need help with eye glasses and examination for $800.00. 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB    

 

  

 

Representing the Dewey Beach Lions Club, Kenny (15 year 

plunger) and Cindy Vincent (5 year plunger) plunged into the 

Atlantic Ocean on Sunday, February 4
th
 to raise money for the 

Special Olympics Delaware. The air temperature was 47º and the 

ocean temperature was 37º. There were 3,383 plungers raising 

$875K and still counting to assist over 4,200 athletes.  

 

 

 

 

Attending the 3
rd

 Cabinet Meeting of 22-D on 

February 7
th
 at the Modern Maturity Center in 

Dover were Melissa Clink, Cindy and Kenny 

Vincent.  

 

 

 

At the 3
rd

 Cabinet Meeting IPDG Glenn Williams 

awarded Kenny Vincent with the Zone 

Chairperson Excellence Award. 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

LAUREL LIONS CLUB 

8 Laurel Lions attended Melvin Jones Breakfast 

A Quarter Auction was held to raise funds for the community 

Major Funding Raising Campaign in progress to raise funds to renovate basketball courts and tennis 
courts at the Laurel Lions Recreation Center. 

  

LEWES LIONS CLUB 

 

We were a sponsor for this year’s Winter Wonderfest Cape Henlopen State Park and the Lewes Cape 
May Ferry. Proceeds from Winter Wonderfest will be distributed by nonprofit Festival of Cheer Inc., to 
support a variety of charitable causes serving those residing in and visiting Sussex.  

 

MIDWAY LIONS CLUB 

PCC Clyde Bragg was our speaker at our January 15th meeting.  He spoke about where the eye 

glasses we collect go and his upcoming trip to Nicaragua.  

We have screened a total of 180 children in 4 preschools with only 5 referrals. 

NEWARK LIONS CLUB  

 

At our January 16th meeting we assembled hygiene bags for the homeless.  With club and member 
contributions we were able to fill 50 bags for the Newark Empowerment Center.  At the same meeting 
we sorted eyeglasses for recycling for the Delaware Lions Sight Team.  A total of 203 pairs of glasses 
and frames will be turned of the Sight Team for distribution to countries that do not have the resources 
to provide glasses to those in need. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

              CLUB HAPPENINGS 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

 

After the blizzard of 2018, we were all back to work; four of our members attended the Melvin 

Jones Breakfast where we presented our yearly club donation. While there, two of our members 

also presented personal donations to LCIF.  GO LIONS!  Our fruit sale in January included the 

ever popular Honeybell oranges and was a big seller. Unfortunately the February and March sales 

had to be cancelled due to lack of fruit available from Florida.  Hopefully they will have recovered 

from the storms this past year by next Fruit Sale season. Our Eye Exam/Glasses committee 

continues to provide exams and glasses; recently providing exams and glasses for two residents 

at the Bethany Homeless Shelter   Our Medical Equipment committee has been very busy 

delivering and picking up equipment; averaging about 35 pieces per month this year. At least 5-6 

of our Lions head up to the DE Food Bank in Milford the last Friday of the month.  We also have 8-

9 members that spent 156 hours last month at Food Pantry’s, Soup Kitchens and collecting bread 

from local stores for the soup kitchen. We have helped build two ramps with other club members 

from our Zone this month. Our “A” Student parties continue at John M. Clayton and Lord Baltimore 

Elementary Schools. 

 

Lion Paul Bolton is presented with a LCI pin by LCIF Coordinator 

Ken Chew at the Melvin Jones Breakfast for his support. 

  

  

Lord Baltimore Lions on a cold 

February day building  ramps for the handicapped. From the left; 

Lion Jack Bauer, a friend of Paul Bolton’s, Lion John Ash and 

Lion Tom Molnar.  Photographer Lion Paul Bolton. 

 

 

 

Lions John Monahan (left), 

Joanne Withers and Pat Monahan gave out treats and book 

markers to the “A” students at John M. Clayton Elementary 

School.  Pictured are some of the 52 students present that day.   

  
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 MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB  

At the Feb 13 meeting, Millsboro was delighted to have 2 
guests from the Ocean City Lions - King Lion Brian Bankert 
and Club Secretary Steve McMillan.  Our speaker was 
from the Laurel Lions Club, PDG John Shwed, who 
brought us information on the Lions Vision Research Foun-
dation, and its newest endowment campaign.  Lion John 
was very entertaining beginning his talk with a series of 
questions that the Lions could answer and earn (Valentines 
right!) candy for correct answers!  Since he was the driver 
way back in 1988 for PDG Tom Shockley and PDG Norm 
Powell the first question related to the 2 of those Li-
ons!  Fun questions - and informative facts.  Who knew 
that $390 BILLION dollars were given to charity in 
2016?  And that 80% of that came from PEOPLE like you 
and me - not from corporations as many of us mistakenly assume!!  only 3 % comes from Corpora-
tion.  WOW..  We are generous people - especially Lions!!  Questions from the floor included - do 
clubs earn Patz Fellowships for Endowment contributions (yes).  A very informative evening.  At the 
meeting awards were given to: King Lion David Mitchell for being 100 % President in Lion year 2016-
17 (Given by IPDG Glenn Williams to PDG Mary Lee Phillips at Cabinet meeting on Feb. 7), and 
King Lion David gave PDG Mary Lee Phillips a recognition received from LCI for sponsoring 10 
members.  Next meeting will be March 13, with the Boy Scouts as guests. 
 

MILTON LIONS CLUB  

Milton Lions special speaker for February was John Yaeger from Bayhealth. 

Mr. Yaeger gave us a tremendous program about Diabetes. 

Four members attended the 3rd. Cabinet Meeting. 

Candidate for 1st. VDG Kenny Vincent visited Feb. 12th. with a visitation from Dewey Beach Lions. 

Renewed our sign at the Milton Little League Park. 

Four members will attend the DLF Breakfast on Saturday. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

          CLUB HAPPENINGS 

TALLEYVILLE-NAAMANS LIONS CLUB  
 
Members attended the Melvin Jones Breakfast in January, and the Delaware Lions Foundation this month. 
We gave approx. 150 glasses to the Delaware Sight Team.   We had a speaker from the Seamen's 
Center ,to which we donated several bottles, shampoo, etc. from hotels for gift packages to be distributed. 

 

 
WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  
 

The Wilmington Gateway Lions Club had a successful Pancake Breakfast on February 3rd. Several clubs 
visited and enjoyed themselves.  

Five of our members attended the third cabinet meeting at the Modern Maturity Center in Dover on 
February 7th. 

King Lion Mack Cochran and Zone 1 Chairperson Geraldine Cochran traveled to Milford to receive hospital 
equipment from Lion Richard Vican of the Milford Lions Club. They brought back crutches, walkers, canes. 
etc. that will be distributed to those in need of medical equipment in the City of Wilmington. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB 

 

On February 1, 2018, three new Lions, were inducted by District Governor Charles during his visitation at 
Wilmington Manor Lions. Welcome new members Joyce Bunkley, Carmen Daniels sponsored by CS Helen 
Friend and Patricia Reed sponsored by Lion Gwendolyn Crawford. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

                 22D NEW MEMBERS 

Matthew Blawn        Sponsor: Holly Webb   Camden Wyoming Lions Club 

Tony Gangemi        Sponsor: Holly Webb   Camden Wyoming Lions Club 

Anthony Mossop        Sponsor: Franklin Sumpter  Camden Wyoming Lions Club 

Kendal T. Brown             Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club  
          (Bellefonte Branch) 

Tracey Duffy                   Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

          (Bellefonte Branch) 

Christopher K. Miller       Sponsor: Daniel Elkins   Claymont Lions Club 

          (Bellefonte Branch) 

Sultan Taskin                  Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

                                                                                                             (Bellefonte Branch) 

Daniel T.Bates        Sponsor: 1VDG John Burris  Clayton Lions Club 

Gail A. Buck         Sponsor: Jillian Queen   Laurel Lions Club 

Steven W. Carroll        Sponsor: Jillian Queen   Laurel Lions Club 

Allison E. Lowe        Sponsor: Shirley Scott   Laurel Lions Club 

Beckett M. Wheatley       Sponsor: Shirley Scott   Laurel Lions Club 

Jack D. Bucchioni                 Sponsor: Robert Carbone  Milton Lions Club 

Milton Timothy White      Sponsor      Murderkill Lions Club 

Carmen Daniels       Sponsor: CS Helen Friend  Wilmington Manor Lions Club 

Patricia A. Reed       Sponsor: Gwendolyn Crawford Wilmington Manor Lions Club   

 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you don’t 
see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 

 

Lion Kay Castell passed away on January 17, 2018.  She was a member of the Capitol City Lions 
Club. 

 

Lion Freda W. Kelley has passed away.  She was a member of the Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
Club. 

 

Lion Eileen J. Smith has passed away.  She was a member of the Midway Lions Club. 

 

PCS Maxine Powers passed away on January 20, 2018.  She was a member of the Smyrna Lions 
Club.  She served as Cabinet Secretary for PDG Ken Chew (2011-2012). 

                       OBITUARIES 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

                NEWS FROM LCI 

Be one of the first Lions to reserve your spot to two of the biggest events of the 
year. 

  

Lions Day with the United Nations in Nairobi, Kenya 

Tuesday, February 27, 2018 

 

 

Be one of the first Lions to reserve your spot to two of the biggest 
events of the year. 

  

Lions Day with the United Nations in Nairobi, Kenya 

Tuesday, February 27, 2018 

 

REGISTER FOR LDUN 
KENYA 

To make a hotel reservation, please contact: 

reservations@trademark-hotel.com 

  

  

  

Lions Day with the United Nations in New York, USA 

 

REGISTER FOR LDUN 
NEW YORK 

  

Lions Day with the United Nations in Nairobi and New York will invite 
Lions, Leos and dignitaries from around the world to continue the 
conversation about the global fight against the diabetes epidemic. 
Both events feature prestigious speakers and will be attended by Li-
ons Clubs International President Dr. Naresh Aggarwal. 

Lions Clubs International & LCIF | 300 W. 22nd St. | Oak Brook, IL | 60523 | USA  
Click here to unsubscribe and/or manage your subscriptions 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=ujtLHOsegdKHWpjrukwS2LGw-KPQIAoEJsGhvZCnsxvR8Gisnh1Kg0MJi5mv_o57LXctCclGlRCfoICNlsgEIw~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=ujtLHOsegdKHWpjrukwS2LGw-KPQIAoEJsGhvZCnsxvR8Gisnh1Kg0MJi5mv_o57LXctCclGlRCfoICNlsgEIw~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=AnJYXNC5rKatfB1KmA_y_VSmD8h5_Cwv2qydhQyNUAIyUAZ31VDYfc-Kqd0zwCxzZJh6NLIGf8ENdILmF17quw~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=AnJYXNC5rKatfB1KmA_y_VSmD8h5_Cwv2qydhQyNUAIyUAZ31VDYfc-Kqd0zwCxzZJh6NLIGf8ENdILmF17quw~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
mailto:reservations@trademark-hotel.com
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=RKd856lDWGkKxIcJaXz4EfsnFCjMzk-t-jasmK2u5YgtgImCcgHdF-j6V_xEh1-VDj7wTNxpYa7hH41YPxcN9g~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=RKd856lDWGkKxIcJaXz4EfsnFCjMzk-t-jasmK2u5YgtgImCcgHdF-j6V_xEh1-VDj7wTNxpYa7hH41YPxcN9g~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=tlacIAZv-Fp_gDpMjKtJwg~~&pe=updOfnjZ2jRHeDtIj5OGbKZWI4vJGS4RFr8SrWGFLDs-d94NPv6ZN5BkIltA-2fwiylqH4UFoFSryYdpxo-stA~~&t=nJsIW9NwksRIBhxsMPQEAg~~
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE   

                        NEWS FROM LCIF  

View online  

Keep celebrating LCIF’s 50th— 

Enter the Together We Can Contest: Lions 
Quest Edition 
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In 1975, a teenager named Rick Little set out on a quest to help other young people develop the skills and strength of 

character needed to succeed as adults. His unique mission was so successful, the program he created eventually grew 

into one of the most widely-used life skills programs in the world. 

 

LCIF began supporting the program now known as Lions Quest in 1984, and took over the program in 2002. Since 

then—together with individual donors, dedicated educators, caring parents, and engaged students—LCIF has awarded 

more than $25 million to expand or establish Lions Quest programs across the United States and around the world. 

 

The Together We Can Contest: Lions Quest Edition gives you exciting ways to enter and learn about LCIF’s efforts to 

help students gain self-confidence and make responsible decisions. 

 

This month, more lucky winners from around the globe will win an exclusive LCIF 50th Anniversary medal, plus an invita-

tion to LCIF recognition events at the Lions Clubs International Convention in Las Vegas (travel and convention registra-

tion not included). See who won last month’s contest. 

 

We’ll be running a new contest every month through April 2018, so enter now. Keep coming back for more chances to 

win, and to learn how LCIF supports your service. 

 

Thank you. 

http://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=18150&elqTrackId=623C4748F00EF7882DAA29DE076704B2&elq=1e76693adb0548748f379d975a2e7fca&elqaid=655&elqat=1
http://lcif50.org/?utm_campaign=6301_LCIF50thContest_EN_Email3_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=80D1EF2760BF3CC15862FC479CC8ABCA&elq=1e76693adb0548748f379d975a2e7fca&elqaid=655&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=102#winners
http://lcif50.org/?utm_campaign=6301_LCIF50thContest_EN_Email3_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=0381B859069267740093C1DBB3DD15E5&elq=1e76693adb0548748f379d975a2e7fca&elqaid=655&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=102
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                        LIONS QUEST 

Greetings Lions of District 22-D, 

 

District Governor Charles Taylor wanted you all to know that there is an opportunity to participate in a 
Lions Quest training coming up on Saturday February 24th in Wilmington Delaware.  District 22-D has 
received the community partnership grant from LCIF to help develop and implement the Lions Quest 
program in our district.   

 

We are looking for engaged and motivated Lions who might be interested in receiving training to be-
come a Lions Quest facilitator for the youth in their communities.  There are a limited number of slots 
available for the training so if you are interested please contact: 

 

 

Lion Daniel Elkins 

Email: delkins@bellevuecc.org 

Phone: 304-544-0349 

 

 

What is Lion's Quest? 

For more than 25 years, Lions have embraced the idea of helping children grow in a positive direction. 
Lions Quest PreK-12 programs use a social and emotional learning (SEL) curriculum to  

teach character education, drug and bullying prevention, and service-learning through comprehensive 
lesson plans that educators use in the classroom. Our programs work. They help young people be-
come better students, better decision makers, and better citizens. 

The success of Lions Quest relies on the Lions who champion the program in their own communities.  

For more information about the program, visit the Lions Quest Website at: 

https://www.lions-quest.org/ 

Event Details: 

 
What: Lion's Quest Training 

When: Saturday February 24th @ 10am 

Where: Bellevue Community Center  - Room 301 

               510 Duncan Road 

               Wilmington, DE 19809 

 
 
For more information contact Lion Daniel Elkins. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:delkins@bellevuecc.org
https://www.lions-quest.org/
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EMERGING LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 

This institute teaches valuable 
leadership skills at the club level 

and is targeted for Lions who have 
not yet been club president.  The 
institute will be conducted in Eng-

lish and will be accepting 25 
(twenty-five) Lions, total.  If you 
have questions or need further 
information, visit LCI website 

or contact LCI at  

institutes@lionsclubs.org 

 

May 5-7, 2018 
 

Held in 

Fredericton, NB, Canada 

APPLICATION SUBMISSION 

DEADLINE 
 

February 19, 2018 

To access application: 

Go in LCI website then click on: 

Member Center 

Leadership Resource Center 

Development Programs 

Emerging Leadership Institute (ELLI) 

OR………. 

contact me if you need further help accessing the 

application or 

have any questions. 

 

GLT Cheryl Jones 

                       cjones228@comcast.net 

 

mailto:institutes@lionsclubs.org
mailto:cjones228@comcast.net
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“WHERE YOUR MONEY WENT” 

A fifteen to twenty minute presentation consisting of a power 
point and video showing the completed Canine Development 
Center.   

Contact Leader Dog Chair Bob Jones  
(302-875-7767) to schedule this presentation  

              LEADER DOG CANINE DEVELOPMENT CENTER  

 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS – FEBRUARY 2018 
 
 
The 29

th
 Annual Beach Grass Planting will take place on 

Saturday, March 17
th

, 2018 from 9 am to 12 noon.  
Volunteers can register online at  
http://de.gov/beachgrass 
   
Planting will be done in several areas and some require more 
volunteers than others. Therefore, they would greatly appreciate 
if you made at least 3 choices in order of preference. They will 
do their best to assign you to your first choice, but this is not 
guaranteed. 
  
Please expect to get an e-mail confirming your registration 
and giving you your assigned site and other information 
about a week prior to the event. 

http://de.gov/beachgrass
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                         DELAWARE LIONS SIGHT TEAM 

 

 

3 Lions from  the Delaware Lions Sight Team traveled to San Carlos, Nicaragua in January for 
a long, arduous  trip.  Lion Walt Roshon, Bill Walls, and Clyde Bragg joined the Promise in 
Sight Brigade advance team to pack the many boxes of glasses and hospital equipment need-
ed for the week long trip. On arrival in San Carlos, Dr. Ruiz, Hospital Director, had his staff as-
sist with the task of unloading, and it went quickly! The team allocated clinic items to the 
school, where registration and exams would be conducted, while Dr. Vivian Fasula setup the 
operating suite. On Monday  morning the team was met by a huge mob of people! And all week 
long they kept coming! On Friday the final count was 1300 people seen, 94 operations and pro-
cedures done, and many people had regained better vision.  One little boy came in with a badly 
infected right eye, after catching his eye on barbed wire. He sat so stoically on his mother’s 
lap, waiting to see the MD. His eye was cleaned and antibiotics were dispensed. He will be fol-
lowed by the local doctor, and hopefully his vision will be restored. And restoration of vision 
occurred more than once! A number of cataract patients were seen,  cataracts removed and 
they were seen post-operatively. All were grateful for their new sight!  Our working conditions, 
as well as accommodations, were basic yet functional. The food was delicious! And the  peo-
ple we saw were truly gracious! The need is still there, and we will go again! Cost? Total, with  
airfare, is about $1500, and it is money well spent! Come experience International Lionism!  
Come be a part of a great team!  

Nostros Servimos!  WE SERVE! 

PCC Clyde Bragg 
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What is Roaring Lions?  Public Speaking class 

 

Learn to overcome your fear of speaking in front of groups. 

When?  Every Monday or Tuesday (you choose) for six weeks. 

What time? 7-9 pm. 

How Long? Six weeks 

Where:  

In the North it will be held at Wilmington Manor Lion’s clubhouse. 

In the South it will be held at the Dewey Beach Lions clubhouse 

I would like to start the week of February 26, 2018. 

 

Come and have fun while you learn. 

 

Call me: 302-653-7351 or cell: 302-670-4735 

Email: j7garden@verizon.net 

Joan Bestpitch 

               ROARING LIONS 

mailto:j7garden@verizon.net
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DISTRICT 22-D 

LION OF THE YEAR AWARD 

2017-2018 

 

Lions: 

 

A. PURPOSE:  

             1. To provide recognition to the Lion in District 22-D who most distinguishes him or        
herself as an active and contributing member of both their Club and the District over the previous       
eighteen months.  

 

B. NOMINATIONS:  

 1. The name and qualifications of the nominee should be submitted to the Board of Directors of 
the nominee’s Home Club and if it is approved, forwarded to PID Ted Reiver.  If the nomination is 
made by someone other than a club, it shall be forwarded directly to PID Ted Reiver.  Regardless of 
the source, each  nomination must meet all the other criteria to be eligible for inclusion in the 
judging.  

 2. Each entry must be postmarked on or before April 16
th
 of the year of the Multiple District 22 

Convention.  

 3. The Region Chairperson should encourage each Local Club to nominate a worthy Lion in 
order that there is at least one (1) nominee submitted from each region.  

 

C. ELIGIBILITY:  

The Candidate must meet the following basic qualifications:  

 1. Must be a member in good standing of Lions Clubs in good standing in District 22-D 
according to Lions Clubs International and must have been a member of a Local Club in 
 District for at least eighteen (18) months. 

 2. Must be current in the Club obligations of attendance, dues, and committee assignments.   

 3. Must not be the Council Chairperson, the District Governor, the Vice District Governor, the 
Immediate Past District Governor, or a Vice District Governor Candidate.    

 4. Must not have received previously the District 22-D Lion of the Year award. 

 

Send application to; 

PID Ted Reiver 

1207 Norbee Drive 

Wilmington, DE 19803 
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Delaware Lion of the Year 
1982  L. Thomas Shockley*   Millsboro 

1983  C. Lee Gaunt*    Middletown 

1984  Everett Buckalew*   Wilmington Gateway 

1985  H. Edward Short   Glasgow 

1986  G. Stanley Wright*   Middletown 

1987  Norman Powell*   Bridgeville 

1988  Noble F. Simpson   Fenwick Island 

1989  James A. McCarty*   Millsboro 

1990  Arnold M. Kohler*   Millsboro 

1991  Leon Binder*    Delaware City 

1992  Reynolds (Pat) Murray  Lord Baltimore 

1993  Clyde Bragg    Milford 

1994  Mark Farrelly*    Laurel 

1995  Calvin Dennis*    Fenwick Island 

1996  Dominic Scatasti   Glasgow 

1997  Rev. Charles Covington  Georgetown 

1998  Al O’Neill    Glasgow 

  William (Bill) Evans*   Lord Baltimore 

1999  John Shwed    Laurel 

2000  Ralph Schieferstein    Dover 

2001  Betty Jean “BJ” Ryder   Frederica Spring Creek 

2002  William “Bill” Kircher    Clayton 

2003  William “Bill” Scott   Lord Baltimore 

2004  Keith Thompson   Glasgow 

2005  Karl Gude    Lord Baltimore 

2006  John Saxon*    Harrington 

2007  Cheryl Jones    Laurel 

2008  Ted Reiver    Talleyville-Naamans  

2009             Donald F. LeCates, Jr   Claymont 

2010  Dr. Hubert “Mike” Mock  Milton 

2011  Jack Bauer    Lord Baltimore 

2012  Fred Williamson   Brookside 

2013  Ronald E. Scott   Laurel 

2014  Leland “Lee” Bird   Claymont 

2015  Ann Reiver    Talleyville-Naamans 

2016  Delores Springer   Milton 

  Ed Springer    Milton 

  Bob Jones    Laurel 

2017  Ken Chew    Claymont 

 
*deceased  
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         The International Association of Lions Clubs 

       D ISTR IC T  2 2 - D  -  2 017 - 2 018  

               M .  C H A R L E S  TAY LO R  

               D I ST R I C T  G OV E R N O R  
                                   “MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE”ISTRICT 22 D 

MID-WINTER SOCIAL 
SATURDAY, MARCH 17, 2018 

Dear Club Presidents and Secretaries: 

Your club members and guests are invited to a relaxed, fun evening where we will honor and socialize with District Governor 
M. Charles ‘Charlie’ Taylor and First Lady Lion Kathy.  This event will take place on Saturday, March 17, 2018, at our Dis-
trict’s Annual Mid-Winter Social at the Felton Fire Hall in Felton, DE.  Dress is not only casual, but sports related shirts (your 
favorite teams) are encouraged! 

The menu will be the usual FRIED OYSTERS, CHICKEN SALAD, ROAST BEEF, COLE SLAW, DUMPLINGS, MASHED 
POTATOES, GRAVY, GREEN BEANS, ROLLS AND BUTTER with ICE CREAM and cookie for dessert, plus coffee, iced or 
hot tea.   

The cost is $26 per person.  There will be a cash bar beginning at 5:30 P.M. and dinner will be served promptly after the 
opening ceremony at 6 P.M. 

We have entertainment lined up, including a story about DG Charlie’s early years, a silent auction, door prizes, and a 50/50 
raffle.  We are asking that each club contribute one or two gifts for our door prizes. 

This is always a wonderful, fun filled evening.  If you have never been, please come.  Good food, great fellowship, entertain-
ment, and Lions roaring!!  If you have any questions please call PDG Mary Lee (302-945-2607) or email me at lionmlphil-
lips@aol.com. 
A heartfelt thanks to Lions BJ and Janet for helping with this event to honor DG Charlie and Lion Kathy! 
Yours in Lionism, 

 
 
 
 

 
PDG Mary Lee Phillips 
Social Chair 

Reservation Form- Please return by deadline of March 5, 2018 

Complete, detach and return to:  
PDG Mary Lee Phillips, 30206 Zachary Taylor Court, Millsboro, DE 19966 

Checks payable to DISTRICT 22 D – Tickets will be picked up at the door. 

Club Name ________________________   Contact Person _______________________ 

Check enclosed for number attending_______ @ $26 each = $________________ 

Names of Attendees (use reverse if needed) 

__________________________________________________________________________________
_ 

__________________________________________________________________________________
_ 

__________________________________________________________________________________
_ 

__________________________________________________________________________________
_ 

__________________________________________________________________________________
_ 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

mailto:lionmlphillips@aol.com
mailto:lionmlphillips@aol.com
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LIONS TRIP  

TO LEADER DOG  

R O C H E S T E R  H I L L S ,  M I C H I G A N  

D E PA R T  O N  O C T O B E R  2 4
T H

 –  R E T U R N  2 6
T H

 

 
TRANSPORTATION – JOR LIN Bus  – Leaving from Dover (Holiday Inn) 

 
Hotel–Quality Inn & Suites – Troy, MI 8miles From Leader Dog) 
                                                              
Hotel – DoubleTree by Hilton – Westlake, OH (Oct. 25th) 
 
Price – Couple $470.00   Single $320.00 

 
Price Includes: Bus  
   Continental Breakfast Oct. 24th

 
   Hotel 2 nights 

   Hot Breakfast each morning 
   1 Lunch – Leader Dog  Oct.  25th

 
   1 Dinner – Westlake, OH 

   Bus Snacks 
 
Deposit $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 

 
Final Payment Due: September 28, 2018 
 
Make check payable to   Delores Springer – Please put Leader Dog Tour in memo 

 
Mail check and reservation form to:   Delores Springer 
        Attn: Leader Dog Tour 

                    224 West Shore Drive 
                    Milton, DE 19968 
 

NO REFUND OF DEPOSIT AFTER SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 
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LIONS TRIP TO LEADER DOG 

 RESERVATION FORM 

Please fill out information requested below and return with deposit: 
 

Couple  $470.00     Single   $320.0 
                                                                                    

Deposit of $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________________________________ 
 

City_____________________________State_________Zip Code______________ 
 

Home Phone No.___________________Cell No ___________________________ 
 

E-Mail address______________________________________________________ 
 

Emergency No._______________________Name__________________________ 
 

Address & Phone No. of roommate(If different) 
 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Room Choice (circle)         King            Two  Doubles     
 

 

Make checks payable to:   Delores Springer - Leader Dog Tour  in memo 
 

 Mail Check to:    Lion Delores Springer 
   Attn: Leader Dog Tour 
   224 West Shore Drive 
   Milton, DE 19968-1147 
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2018 international convention 

June 29, 2018 – July 3, 2018 

 
Calling all LIONS of 22D to consider attending the International Conven-

tion being held in Las Vegas. If this convention is anything  

like the 100th just celebrated in Chicago you will be happy with your deci-

sion.  Please register before January as the price to register increases. 

YOU CAN REGISTER NOW!   

 

The information on entertainers for the International Show will be  an-

nounced after the new year.  As information becomes available it 

 will be on a table at each Cabinet meeting and also sent by e-mail 

 to all Clubs. 

 

Any questions please call or e-mail. 

 

22D International Convention Chair 

Lion Delores Springer 

302-684-5452    Home number 

2018internationalconvention@gmail.com 
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MILLSBORO LIONS HOLD VISION FUNDRAISER 
  

The Millsboro Lions Club does much to serve our local community including scholarships, medical 
equipment loans to everyone who needs equipment, support for the Millsboro Little League and Boy 
Scout Troop 89, and funding eye exams and glasses for the less fortunate in our local area who can-
not afford them. The community is familiar with the club's famous oyster sandwiches, available Sep-
tember through December at the Lions' Fritter Shack in the Millsboro Town Hall parking lot. Funds gar-
nered from those sales are used to fund the Lions' many community service projects. 

This year 's heavy demand for vision assistance and eye glasses in particular has drained the Millsbo-
ro Lions Club's financial resources, and they need the community's support.  The club is having a spe-
cial fundraiser on Tuesday, February 27, 2018, from 11 a.m. to close  at the "Ocean Grill" restaurant in 
Long Neck, 26089 Shoppes at Long Neck, to raise additional funds specifically for our local vision pro-
gram. 
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Your Invitation from the  

   Lord Baltimore Lioness Club to 

A   FASHION SHOW LUNCHEON 

On Wednesday Wednesday --  May 16, May 16, 

20182018  

FEATURING 

      CraZy LadyZ!  

Tickets Available - February 1, 2018 
Note: Due to space constraints, tickets are pre-sale only  

DEADLINE for Ordering Tickets:  April 18th  

Lioness Sheryl will be coordinating all Reservations.   

Contact Info: 302-732-6387     (Mon-Sat   9am – 7pm)   

Tickets: $35 per person (Tables are in groups of 10 with some 11-12 if needed) 

Location:  Baywood Greens Country Club  

Doors Open:  10:30 am  Luncheon Served:  12:00 pm (NOON)  

Entrée Selections:   #1 Chicken Cordon Blue with Side Greens Salad    or 

    #2 Shrimp Salad Croissant (Baywood Shrimp salad,, lettuce, tomato, kettle chips) 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 
All profits to benefit the Lord Baltimore Lioness Community Outreach Charities including DE LIONS Foundation, 

Scholarships (IRHS & Beebe Nursing), Camp Barnes Rehab, Feed My Sheep & Operation Seas the Day 

    50/50   Raffle   Cash Bar    CraZy LadyZ Boutique pre/post event    
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